

AGENDA FOR

PRESTWICH TOWNSHIP FORUM

Contact:: Leigh Webb
Direct Line: 0161 253 5399
E-mail: l.m.webb@bury.gov.uk
Web Site: www.bury.gov.uk

To: All Members of Prestwich Township Forum

Councillors : N Bayley, J Black, M D'Albert,
P Heneghan, M James, E O'Brien, T Pickstone, A Quinn
and A Simpson

Advisory Group Representatives:

Mr D Stanley – Prestwich Clough Centenary Committee
Mr J Barrett – Prestwich Heritage Society
Mr P Gresty– Churches Together Prestwich & Kersal
Mr F Adam – Manchester and District Jewish
Representative Council

Dear Member/Colleague

Prestwich Township Forum

You are invited to attend a meeting of the Prestwich Township Forum which will be held as follows:-

Date:	Thursday, 4 June 2015
Place:	Longfield Suite, Prestwich
Time:	6.30 pm
Briefing Facilities:	If Opposition Members and Co-opted Members require briefing on any particular item on the Agenda, the appropriate Director/Senior Officer originating the related report should be contacted.
Notes:	

AGENDA

1 APPOINTMENT OF CHAIR AND DEPUTY CHAIR

Nominations are sought for the positions of Chair and Deputy Chair of the Forum for the Municipal Year 2015/16

2 ADVISORY GROUP MEMBERSHIP

Leigh Webb, Principal Democratic Services Officer, will report at the meeting.

3 APOLOGIES

4 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of Prestwich Township Forum are asked to consider if they have an interest in any matters on the agenda and, if so, to formally declare that interest.

5 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING (*Pages 1 - 10*)

Minutes of the last meeting along with an Action Checklist are attached.

6 ROUND TABLE DISCUSSIONS

All those present are invited to take part in round table discussions on the key priorities for the Township Forum for the coming year.

7 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

A period of up to 30 minutes has been set aside for members of the public to ask questions or raise issues of concern relating to the provision of local services.

8 URGENT BUSINESS

Any other business which by reason of special circumstances the Chair agrees may be considered as a matter of urgency.

Minutes of:	PRESTWICH TOWNSHIP FORUM
Date of Meeting:	12 March 2015
Venue:	Longfield Suite, Prestwich
Present:	
Councillors:	Councillor P Heneghan (In the Chair) Councillors N Bayley, J Black, G Campbell, M James, E O'Brien, A Simpson and A Quinn
Advisory Group Representatives:	Mr D Stanley – Prestwich Clough Centenary Committee Mr P Gresty – Churches Together Prestwich and Kersal Mr F Adam – Manchester and District Jewish Representative Mr S A Husain - Simister Village Community Assoc
Public attendance:	23 members of the public were in attendance
Apologies for absence:	Councillor T Pickstone

PTF.802 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest made at the meeting.

PTF.803 MINUTES

That the Minutes of the last meeting of the Township Forum held on 21 January 2015 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

PTF.804 ELECTORAL REGISTRATION

In the lead up the General and Local elections in May, the Chair read out a statement regarding the importance of ensuring Bury residents are registered to vote.

The letters that were funded by Central Government had been delivered to all households during February to confirm whether or not those listed are registered and what to do if individuals are not registered and need to be added to the property or removed.

This process is crucial to ensure people can vote in the General and Local Election on Thursday 7 May.

Document Pack Page 2

Prestwich Township Forum 12 March 2015

PTF.805 METROLINK UPDATE

Steve Burns, Metrolink Stakeholder & Communications Manager and Edith Rogers, Head of Customer Services, gave a presentation setting out details of current and future developments.

The presentation provided information in respect of:

- Second City Crossing, with links to the airport line
- Victoria station redevelopment
- Improvement to Deansgate/Castlefield stops
- Trafford Park line
- Introduction of new Smart Ticket for use on bust, tram and train

Questions and comments were invited from the public and Members of the Township Forum and the following issues were raised:

- In response to a question from Councillor Black concerning the possibility of a Park and Ride scheme being introduced at Prestwich, Edith Rogers explained that the issue was largely dependent on the availability of suitable land in close proximity to the station.
- With regard to an update on the issue of non assistance dogs travelling on the Metrolink it was reported that the outcome of a survey was due to be reported to TfGM imminently.
- Alan Millington highlighted the issue of inconsiderate parking by Metrolink users, which had the effect of restricting access to the Bowling Club.
- In response to a question concerning the impact on traffic during the works to develop the Trafford Park line, Steve Burns confirmed that impact studies would take place and undertook to take back the issue of potential knock on effects in terms of traffic affecting the Prestwich area.
- Councillor O'Brien enquired about plans for real time passenger information being provided at all stops. Edith Rogers reported that this was dependent on the roll out of new signalling on the Bury, which was hoped to be in place by the summer.

It was agreed:

That Steve Burns and Edith Rogers be thanks for their presentation and attendance at the meeting.

PTF.806 POLICE UPDATE

Inspector Ben Cotton and PC Steve Robinson attended the meeting in order to provide an update on key Police issues in Prestwich.

Inspector Cotton reported his intention to ensure that wherever possible the Police would be out and about providing a visible presence to residents.

In response to concerns about response times, the Inspector explained that individual cases were initially reviewed to determine urgency.

Members of the Forum discussed the possibility of merging PACT meetings across Prestwich. During discussion of this issue it was acknowledged that attendance at meetings does vary quite considerably. It was suggested that any proposal to merge meeting should consider rotating the use of venues across all 3 Prestwich Wards.

In response to a question from June Brown concerning 20mph zones, Tina Glover, Group Leader – Traffic and Road Safety, explained that the zones were to some extent self enforcing as result of the physical measures put in place. Enforcement of speeding traffic within the zones was a matter for the Police, although it was acknowledged that the Police had limited resources. In relation to the physical measures on Highfield Road, Tina Glover undertook to look at the effectiveness of the current gradient of the speed cushions.

It was agreed:

That the update be noted.

PTF.807 PRESTWICH PARKING STRATEGY

Tina Glover, Group Leader – Traffic and Road Safety, and John Foudy, Car Parking Manager, gave a presentation setting out plans to develop a Parking Strategy for Prestwich. The presentation set out details of work done to date, including the identification of the following objectives for the Strategy:

- To provide parking that meets the needs of residents, businesses, shoppers, workers and visitors and ensuring it is appropriately placed.
- To improve the long-term economic viability and accessibility of Prestwich Town Centre
- Maintain and improve the condition of local car parks and parking places.
- Ensure there is adequate on and off street parking in the town centre and other Prestwich shopping areas.
- Encourage more responsible parking and tackle congestion.
- Ensure parking supports the aims of Bury Council's Climate Change Plan by promoting sustainable travel

Questions and comments were invited and the following issues were raised:

- Amanda Roberts highlighted that the Residents Parking lines in the Highfield Road area needed to be refreshed and that the 20mph zone needed to be re-tarmaced in red. The Group Leader – Traffic and Road Safety undertook to look into the matter.

Document Pack Page 4

Prestwich Township Forum 12 March 2015

- David Stanley highlighted that the Strategy needed to be balanced and not focus solely on Prestwich Town Centre.
- Jack Barrett highlighted the dangerous parking on the bend at the top of Gardner Road and requested the re-instatement of a mini roundabout.
- Joanita Rutherford expressed concerns about the length of time it was taking to resolve parking issues in the Buckingham Road area. The Group Leader – Traffic and Road Safety reported that a transfer of monies had taken place and the conditions within the Planning application for the Super Deli could now be actioned.
- A local resident highlighted concerns about the lack of parking in the Gardner Road area as a result of the building of 13 apartments on Warwick Road. The issue will be further compounded by restriction on the Clifton Road car park.
- Ben Turner, Community Impact Manager for Parklife, requested that the Strategy consider the issue of parking for events held within Heaton Park.
- June Brown highlighted the cost of residents parking schemes and raised the issue of inconsiderate parking on the pavements in the area.

It was reported that a period of consultation was now underway, which would end on 10 April 2015. An Online survey is available through the Council website, paper copies of which were circulated at the meeting.

It was agreed:

That residents and Councillors be encouraged to take part in the consultations on the Prestwich Parking Strategy.

PTF.808 BTCV BARN – PHILLIPS PARK UPDATE

David Stanley reported on developments at the BTCV Barn at the Countryside Centre in Phillips Park. Following the end of the lease in October a number of voluntary groups were now looking to take over with a view to protecting the resource which includes a classroom for use by the community/local groups.

It was agreed:

That the update be noted.

PTF.809 OPEN FORUM

The Chair invited questions/comments and representations from members of the public present at the meeting. The Township Co-ordinator

undertook to obtain a reply to matters that could not be dealt with directly at the meeting:-

- Ben Turner, Community Impact Manager for Parklife, introduced himself and his role. Contact details were provided at the meeting.
- Representatives from Village Haul addressed the Forum to express concerns that Bury Council had granted an exclusive franchise for vintage markets to one organisation, with the result that nobody

Prestwich Township Forum 12 March 2015

else will be granted a licence to hold fairs for the duration of the tender. It was reported that an online petition had been started on the issue. Councillor Black explained that she was working with the Group to find a solution which supported diversity and expressed concerns about the franchise being tied in with other town centres.

- Hannah Cropper expressed concerns in relation to changes to the bus services which will have the effect of preventing people from Carr Clough accessing Prestwich Town Centre. Councillor Bayley explained that the issue had been raised with TfGM but highlighted that many decisions taken by First bus were driven by commercial factors. Councillor Bayley reported that a concession had been achieved in relation to the frequency of services.
- Autumn Defoe-Hughes highlighted fly tipping and litter issues at the entrances to both Drinkwater Park and Kersal Road Park. Councillor O'Brien reported that the matter had been raised with officers and that he would be following up the issue.
- David Stanley reported that Prestwich Clough Day would take place on 17th May 2015.
- In response to a question from Alan Millington, Councillor Black reported on the work of the Prestwich Regeneration Group and highlighted the extra funding achieved for Prestwich as part of this years budget process. A consultation is pending on how the overall £2m of funding should be spent on improvement to the A56 corridor through Prestwich Village.

PTF.810 PRESTWICH TOWNSHIP FORUM PLAN

Ruth Shedwick, Township Co-ordinator, submitted an updated Prestwich Township Forum Plan.

It was agreed:

That the report be noted.

PTF.811 COMMUNITY FUNDING REPORT

A copy of the Community Funding report for Prestwich was submitted, setting out details of the funding allocations to date in support of the work of local voluntary and community groups.

It was agreed:

That the report be noted.

PTF.812 VOTE OF THANKS

The Chair, Councillor Heneghan, reported that Ashfaq Husain was standing down as the Advisory Group representative for Simister Village Community

Association and placed on record his thanks on behalf of the Forum for his valuable contributions and commitment to the role.

CHAIR – COUNCILLOR HENEGHAN

(Note: The meeting started at 6.30 pm and ended at 8.55 pm)

Prestwich Township Forum: Issues raised 12/03/15

	Raised by	Item Raised at Open Forum	Action by	Action
1	Vintage Haul	<p>We have been organising vintage fairs in Prestwich over the last two years and have been informed by Bury Council that they have granted an exclusive franchise for vintage markets in Prestwich (& Ramsbottom) to one organisation, with the result that nobody else will be granted a licence to hold vintage fairs in these areas for the duration of the tender. Further details at www.facebook.com/thevillagehaul</p> <p>We have set up a petition (which has received nearly 500 signatures). https://www.change.org/p/bury-council-save-the-village-haul-stop-the-vintage-fair-franchise-in-prestwich</p> <p>I am sure community members welcome the diverse opportunities and outcomes that would arise from promoting and supporting community groups and businesses such as The Village Haul. Please help our organisation to remain part of the fabric of the Prestwich community.</p>	Markets Management	<p>Currently speaking with officers. Need to find a solution for all parties. Franchise for food and vintage markets are changing. Food market not happened last couple of times due to logistics/weather. Contract now come to an end. Tied up with Ramsbottom/Whitefield and vintage market. Argue that it is separated for townships. I am committed to this and the tender will be advertised accordingly on 'The Chest'. Look at wider franchise but broker one that helps all parties.</p> <p>Cllr Jane Black</p>
2	Jack Barratt	Why do the markets need to be franchised out? Why not a Council officer who ran them previously? Then	Markets Management	Over the years, the Council has had agreements with external organisers to run Farmers Markets in Ramsbottom, Prestwich, Whitefield and Radcliffe town

		the profits will go back to Prestwich Carnival again.		centres which have been promoted though Council officers, not organized. Given there has been a 40% reduction in revenue funding, the Council is forced into concentrating on its core activities and engage in a strategy which builds capacity within the Townships with no cost to the Council. Andrew Heyes Markets Manager
3	Hannah Cropper	Given the changes to the bus services, there will no longer be a service into the Village. Elderly won't be able to access the shops and it will drastically affect local business.		First Bus is a commercial organization and need to make a profit. They're making a loss on some services. Transport committee can not tell the transport company what to do, merely seek to influence. Concessions have been made. Cllr Noel Bayley
4	Autumn DeFoe-Hughes	Entrance to Drinkwater Park is blocked by bath tub for over 2 months and not been moved. Other entrance looks like someone is living there. There are no rubbish bins in Drinkwater Park. Kersall Road Park has 2 bed mattresses that need moving.	Parks	This is forestry commission land and we have forwarded the complaint accordingly. Mike Bent Parks and Countryside Manager I have taken photos of the bath tub and sent to officers. I have been informed this will be removed. Perhaps the delay is clarifying if it is Council land? Cllr Eamonn O'Brien Forestry Commission monitors the area. David Stanley Fly tipping is a crime. Council will only clean Council land, sometimes will clean up as a one off, ultimately up to private land owners to clean up if their land. Cllr Alan Quinn
5	Peter	Complained regularly about the 92/93		It has been a commercial decision – looked at other

	Thompson	bus (worst service). Proposal for 95 to go Butterstile Lane, there are lots of pot holes, parking on both sides, lots of accidents.		alternatives. It is hard to appease everyone, one size fits all is hard to achieve. Cllr Noel Bayley
6	David Stanley	Prestwich Clough Day will take place on 17 May		Noted
7	Alan Millington	What has happened with the regeneration plans? Will they include Metrolink who are making a difference and contribute to regeneration?		Additional funding for Bury New Road (including TfGM contribution) makes a total of £2 million for the scheme. Committed to an integrated approach. The Regeneration Group looked at details and it will go to public consultation. Cllr Jane Black
8	Paul Gresty	The problems of Prestwich have been around for a long time. There are far too many groups. Township Forum, Regeneration Group, Town Team – nothing is happening.		The Regeneration Group is a subgroup of the Township Forum. It has not met as there are ongoing works behind the scenes and we will re-convene once plans are firmed. There is a Town Team meeting 19 March. Local in Prestwich local business group couldn't continue, now looking to revive. Cllr Jane Black
9	Ben Turner	Ben Turner, Community Impact Manager for ParkLife handed out contact details to those present. If you have any questions regarding the event, please contact: Ben Turner 07976 560 498 0161 711 0017 ben.turner@groundcontroluk.com		Noted

Ruth Shedwick, Township Co-ordinator
16 March 2015

This page is intentionally left blank